EXHIBIT “A”



From: McClure, Jeffrey

To: Countie, Chris; Webster, Gary

Cc: Delude. Jim

Subject: RE: Dame Well Cleaning Update

Date: Thursday, October 06, 2011 3:51:25 PM

Gary and Chris,

The cleaning has been going well and specific capacity of the well has been restored to original 1983
levels. The largest concern noted is that the static groundwater level is approx. 8 feet lower today than
in 1983.

Surging and pumping the well will end tomorrow. Although not confirmed by Maher, we expect the
pump and motor to be back on site mid-week. This may allow for chlorinating and flushing of the well
and taking a sample at the end of next week.

| have not yet received a quote from Maher regarding the motor leads replacement cost. The pump
was found in excellent shape.

| will keep you informed as information presents itself.

Thanks,
Jeff

From: Countie, Chris [mailto:chris.countie@PENNICHUCK.com]
Sent: Friday, September 23, 2011 8:37 AM

To: McClure, Jeffrey; Webster, Gary

Cc: Delude, Jim

Subject: RE: Dame Well Cleaning Update

Jeff,

We will need to isolate the Dame well and adjust the chemical pacing for the Ducharme well. If Dennis
is certain he will be there on Tuesday or Wednesday, we will make the necessary arrangements on
Monday.

Chris

Chris Countie

Water Supply Manager
Pennichuck Water Works, Inc.
25 Manchester St.
Merrimack, NH 03054

(603) 913-2372



